
Hello everyone,  

I can’t believe that it is the end of the year. I have really enjoyed my first year at 

Hannah More. My job has been made easier by the fantastic team around me. The 

staff at Hannah More work incredibly hard to give your children every opportunity 

at school. This morning we had our leavers assembly and every member of staff 

that is leaving has loved being part of the Hannah More community.  

I want to personally thank all of the staff for their hard work. They always have the 

best interests of the children at heart and the relationships that they have with the 

children enable children to feel safe and therefore achieve.  

On the subject of achievement, I have mentioned in both the assemblies this week 

how proud we are of the year 6 children. The teachers have done a fantastic job this year and the Year 6 results are 

testament to this.  

 

 
Year 4 did very well in the multiplication check. 21 of the 27 children got more than 20 out of 25. 34% of the class got full 

marks. The national average is 27%! 

The Year 1 children did well in their phonics with 78% of children passing the test. Children retake the test in Year 2. This 

year 75% of the year 2s passed second time round. Well done!  

The staff have worked hard to get these results, especially when you consider that several of these children have missed 

large chunks of school during Covid.  

We received some sad news this morning. Mowahib, a girl who left Hannah More in 2021 has sadly passed away. She 

had a heart condition which sadly took her yesterday. I know that many people in our Hannah More community will 

know the family. Our thoughts are with the family. This only serves to remind us how precious life is and how much it 

should be cherished and enjoyed.  

Lastly, can I thank the Hannah More community for supporting 

me through my first year here. I will always try and do my best for 

the children. I won’t always get things right and I know that I will 

make mistakes along the way. I will always give my all and I will 

always listen. The important thing for me is that we all work 

together.  

Enjoy your summer.  

Mr Hawkins  

Year 6 results:  

  Expected Greater Depth 

Reading 76% 24% 

Writing 61% 5% 

Maths 67% 24% 

Year 2 results for children who started in Year 2 this year:  

  Expected 

Reading 65% 

Writing 71% 

Maths 55% 







Hello Parents and Carers 

Bristol City Council would like to know whether childcare in 

our city is meeting your needs.  

Please complete this quick survey. It’s completely anonymous.  

https://forms.office.com/e/1E6VHpieuc 

Thank you, The Early Years Team 



https://forms.gle/voW5S5H6UUZSsHky6  

https://forms.gle/voW5S5H6UUZSsHky6







